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ZONING, PLATTING & ADVISORY COMMITTEE (ZPAC) 
August 1, 2017 – Approved Meeting Minutes 

 
Senior Planner Matt Asselmeier called the meeting to order at 9:01 a.m. 
 
Present:   
Megan Andrews – Soil and Water Conservation District 
Jason Langston – Sheriff’s Office 
Aaron Rybski – Health Department 
David Guritz – Forest Preserve  
Greg Chismark – WBK Engineering, LLC 
Don Clayton – GIS  
Brian Holdiman – PBZ Department 
Matt Asselmeier – PBZ Department 
 
Absent:  
Fran Klaas – Highway Department 
Greg Chismark – WBK Engineering, LLC 
Robert Davidson – PBZ Committee Chair 
 
Audience: Tom McNelis and Robert Schneider   
 

AGENDA 
Mr. Asselmeier asked that Petition 17-21 be moved up to after the approval of the minutes. 
 
Ms. Andrews made a motion, seconded by Mr. Langston, to approve the agenda as proposed.   With a voice vote of 
all ayes the motion carried. 
 

MINUTES 
Ms. Andrews made a motion, seconded by Mr. Langston, to approve the July 11, 2017 meeting minutes.  With a 
voice vote of all ayes the motion carried. 
 

PETITIONS 
 
17-21 Tom McNelis – Map Amendment Rezoning Property Identified by PIN 04-15-200-003 from A-1 to R-1, 
14000 Block of Budd Road Approximately 0.98 Miles from Millbrook Road on the North Side of Budd Road 
in Fox Township  
Mr. Asselmeier provided a summary of this proposed map amendment.  The petitioner desires the rezoning in order 
to construct a house on the property at some point in the future.  The property does not have a housing allocation. 
The properties to the north, east and west have houses.  Any new structures would have to obtain the necessary 
building permits; permits for well and septic would also have to be secured before a house is constructed.  The 
Village of Millbrook expressed no concerns regarding this proposal; Fox Township has not submitted any 
comments. 
 
The home allowed on the property could only be for one (1) single-family home. 
 
Mr. Holdiman stated the setbacks are fifty feet (50’) from the side property lines, fifty feet (50’) from the rear property 
line and one hundred fifty feet (150’) from the centerline of Budd Road. 
 
Ms. Andrews said the NRI Report was approved previously.   
 
Mr. McNelis noted that residential uses were located on the west, east and north of the property. 
 
There were no questions from the Committee to the applicant. 
 
Mr. Rybski made a motion, seconded by Mr. Guritz, to forward the petition onto the Plan Commission with a 
favorable recommendation. 
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By a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
This matter will go before the Kendall County Regional Planning Commission on August 23

rd
.  

 
Mr. Asselmeier asked that Petition 17-22 be moved ahead of Petition 17-19.  Without objection, the agenda was 
amended.  
 
17-22 Stor-Mor, Inc. – Major Amendment to Special Use Permit Granted by Ordinance 2016-15 Allowing an 
Enclosed Self Storage Facility and an Outdoor Storage Facility at 1317 Route 31 (PINs:  03-07-278-011, 03-
07-278-010 and 03-07-278-009) in Oswego Township   
Mr. Asselmeier provided a summary of this proposed amendment to the special use permit.  The petitioner would 
like to construct one (1) one thousand, six hundred fifty (1,650) square foot building, construct one (1) four 
thousand, three hundred (4,300) square foot building, reduce the number of vehicles stored onsite from twenty-nine 
(29) to sixteen (16) and amend the landscaping plan by removing the proposed vegetation south of the proposed 
four thousand, three hundred (4,300) square foot building. Oswego Township expressed no opposition to this 
proposal; the Village of Montgomery has not submitted any comments. 
 
The proposed new buildings would be used for the same purpose as the existing storage buildings.   
 
Mr. Holdiman stated that the intent of the screening was for outdoor storage therefore he had no objections to the 
petitioner’s screening proposal.     
 
Mr. Holdiman asked if the Oswego Fire Protection District approved not having sprinklers in the buildings, similar to 
the other buildings.  Mr. Schneider said he has not asked about these specific buildings, but no problems existed in 
the past.  Mr. Holdiman advised Mr. Schneider to confirm this information with the Oswego Fire Protection District.   
 
Mr. Rybski asked if the buildings were served by public utilities.  Mr. Asselmeier said yes. Mr. Schneider added that 
the office was the only building that had plumbing. 
 
The petitioner currently has stormwater information under review.  Mr. Schneider said that he was not increasing 
impervious surface.  The detention pond shown on the site plan already exists. 
 
Mr. Schneider asked, if he did an expansion in the future, would he need to go through the same process.  Mr. 
Asselmeier said that he would need a major amendment to the special use permit because the site plan is approved 
as part of the special use permit. 
 
Mr. Holdiman made a motion, seconded by Mr. Rybski, to forward the petition onto the Plan Commission with a 
favorable recommendation. 
 
By a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
This matter will go before the Kendall County Regional Planning Commission on August 23

rd
.   

 
17-19 Pulte Group Representing Dave Hamman – Renew Special Use Permit Granted by Ordinance 2004-43 
Allowing the Placement of a Commercial Off-Premise Advertising Structure (Billboard) on the Parcel 
Identified by PIN 03-01-127-006 and Revoking the Special Use Permit for the Placement of a Commercial Off-
Premise Advertising Structure (Billboard) on the Parcel Identified by PIN 03-01-127-004, Northeast Corner of 
U.S. 34 and Hafenrichter (Farnsworth) in Oswego Township  
Mr. Asselmeier provided a summary of this proposed special use permit.  He stated that the special use permit 
required the sign to be renewed every three (3) years; the sign was approved in 2004.  Oswego Township 
expressed no opposition to this request.  The City of Aurora has not submitted any comments.  The location of the 
sign in relation to the property line must be determined; it needs to be ten feet (10’) off of the property line.  A 
building permit would be required because the sign was moved from its original location. 
 
Mr. Rybski made a motion, seconded by Mr. Langston, to forward the petition onto the Plan Commission with a 
favorable recommendation. 
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By a voice vote, the motion passed unanimously. 
 
This matter will go before the Kendall County Regional Planning Commission on August 23

rd
.   

 
REVIEW OF PETITIONS THAT WENT TO COUNTY BOARD 

None 
 

UPDATES OF PETITIONS 
None 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

None 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
None 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
None 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Guritz made a motion, seconded by Mr. Langston, to adjourn. With a voice vote of all ayes, the motion carried. 
The ZPAC, at 9:30 a.m., adjourned.  


